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Attendance:  
Linda Chapman, Roberto Flecha, Benjamin John Gonzales, Connie Greene, Manuel Guantez, Phil Horowitz, Barry Johnson, Jan Krolack, Diane Litterer, Edward Lyons, Susan Neshin, Alan Oberman, Dharmesh Parikh, Jass Pelland, Mike Santillo, Barbara Schlichting, Megan Sullivan, Ernestine Winfrey, Linda Voorhis
State Staff: 

Roger Borichewski, Suzanne Borys, Jean DeVitto, Mollie Greene, Valerie Larosiliere, Raquel Mazon Jeffers, Geralyn Molinari, Dona Sinton 
PAC Business

The meeting was called to order by Co-Chair Jass Pelland at 10:00 am.  The December 16, 2011 minutes were approved.
DMHAS Announcements

Raquel Mazon Jeffers announced the following:

Budget Update and Restructuring of DHS
·  The Department of Children and Families will expand and rename the Division of Child Behavioral Health Services into the Division of Child Integrated System of Care Services. This division will provide a single point of entry and, therefore, integrated services for families with children who have developmental disabilities. A transition process for adolescents will be developed.

· Regarding adolescents who are currently receiving substance abuse treatment services through DMHAS, their transition to the Department of Children and Families will not begin until January 2013. DMHAS will establish a workgroup to collaborate with providers in developing a seamless transition process on March 13, 2012.
· The Division of Youth and Family Services will be renamed.  The new division will focus on "the child protection and permanency work." The new division’s core mission as "providing safety, permanency, and well-being for New Jersey’s most vulnerable children and families."  DYFS oversees 7,100 children in foster care and supervises about 24,700 families suspected or found to have mistreated their children, according to September 2011 state data. 

· The transition of senior services from the Department of Health and Senior Services to DHS, thereby creating DHS' Division of Aging Services, will go into effect on July 1, 2012.  Lowell Arye, who currently serves as Policy Advisor to the Governor on human services and children and families issues, was appointed to serve as Deputy Commissioner of the new division in DHS.
· Creation of Veterans' Haven North at the soon-to-be vacated Hagedorn Psychiatric Hospital facility.
· Proposed FY 2013 budget includes $5 million in new funds for Olmstead initiatives, which annualizes the Olmstead funding from last year to $10 million. An additional $5 million in new funds are anticipated in the FY 2014 state budget. 
· FY 2013 proposed budget also includes $1M in FY 13 to $4M in FY 14 funding to increase capacity in outpatient services and to fund diversionary programs, such as Early Intervention Support Services and Behavioral Health Homes.
· An RFP for new housing opportunities for a minimum of 20 individuals who are currently on CEPP status in Hagedorn was released.  Proposals are due March 5, 2012. 
· Another RFP will soon be released to serve 20 consumers with both mental illness and developmental disabilities who are on Conditional Extended Placement Pending (CEPP) status at the state hospitals.
For further details regarding RFP’s is available at the following NJ Department of Human Services website:
http://www.state.nj.us/humanservices/providers/grants/rfprfi/index.html
Essential Benefits Package

· The Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act 2010 (ACA) identifies the following ten categories of services and items to be included in essential health benefits (EHB’s), and specifies that the scope of EHB’s must be equal to the scope of benefits provided under a typical employer plan:  (1) Ambulatory patient services, (2) Emergency Services; (3) Hospitalization; (4) Maternity and newborn care; (5) Mental health and substance use disorder services, including behavioral health treatment; (6) Prescription drugs; (7) Rehabilitative and habilitative services and devices; (8) Laboratory services; (9) Preventive and wellness services and chronic disease management; (10) Pediatric services, including oral and vision care.
Expenditure of FFS funds
· Raquel reviewed the encumbrance and expenditure summary report by initiative as of February 23, 2012.
Provider feedback on stakeholder process for ASO RFP and contracting vs. FFS
· On January 20, 2012, ASO/MBHO Steering Group was established.  Four workgroups were introduced:  (1) Access; (2) Clinical; (3) Outcomes; and (4) Fiscal.
For further details regarding the ASO/MBHO Steering Group Meeting Summary on January 20, 2012 is available at the following NJ Department of Human Services website:
http://www.state.nj.us/humanservices/dmhs/home/mbho/MBHO_mtgsumm_jan_20_2012.pdf
A discussion ensued regarding the following:  What things should DMHAS do in their structure, policies, and decision making going forward that would support integrated services?  What should DMHAS do to support the system in preparation for healthcare reform?  PAC members representing Opioid Treatment Programs (OTP) made recommendations regarding proposed changes to staff to client ratio requirements and reimbursement rates.

DMHAS is welcoming feedback regarding the topics discussed above.
Presentation –
Bullying: Breaking the Trend
Raquel introduced PAC member, Connie Greene, Vice-President for Barnabas Health Behavioral Health Network Institute for Prevention.  Connie Greene has over 25 years of experience in the field of Prevention and Treatment of addictions. Connie has been instrumental in obtaining numerous grants, which provide services to “at risk” populations in schools and social service agencies throughout the state. In addition, her responsibilities include both training and consultation services to schools, hospitals agencies, alliances and business organizations.

Connie is often called upon to be a keynote speaker and presenter at conferences and in-service training programs. Some of her areas of expertise include; Conflict Resolution, Anger Management, Section 504, Intervention and Referral Services, Support Groups, Classroom Management, as well as Drug, Alcohol and Tobacco Education and Intervention.  Connie also serves on the faculty of Rutgers School of Alcohol and Drug Studies.

There was a presentation by Connie called, “Bullying: Breaking the Trend.”  New Jersey has enacted the nation's toughest anti-bullying, harassment and intimidation law in schools. A discussion ensued regarding the following topics:  (1) How to comply with the newly-amended Harassment, Intimidation and Bullying (HIB) Legislation; (2) How to gain an understanding of the HIB law requirements; and (3) How to bring their school into compliance.

Her presentation will be available on the PAC website.
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